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August 2020 

News from the Rockwell City & Jolley Community United Methodist Churches  

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS 
  

4 Tristan Mintun  
7 Bonnie DeBolt 
 Loretta Koeppen 
11 Jacob McClain 
13 Ray Williams 
15 Darcy Murley 
17 Shantell Dettman 
14 Brian Carver 
15 Jason Carver 
16 Marlene Stacy 
19 Phil Rastetter 
21 Colleen Ellis 
 Cara Voorde 
 Cassidy Voorde 
24 Charlotte Haub 
           Blake J. Thompson 
 Brett Martin 
30 Kathy Hiler 
 Lori Wirtz 
31 Justin Rastetter 
  
AUGUST  ANNIVERSARIES 
 

7 George & Harriet Zinnel 
8 Steve & Carol Moberg 
21 Jeff & Peggy Neubaum 
28 Jim & Janet Remsburg 
31 Ray & Bev Williams 

  
If any birthdays or anniversaries are 

printed wrong or missing please ex-
cept our apologies and contact 
the church office with corrections. 

Thank you. 712-297-7911 

Congratulations to  Pastor Anita!, she is a           
Grandmother! Her daughter Laura and  
husband Dan had a baby boy on July 7, 
2020. His name is Matthew Clarence.  

Rockwell City & Jolley Members                                            
Thank you for your continued finan-

cial support by mailing in your   
offerings!  

Upcoming Meetings for RC & Jolley                          
Please wear a mask and practice social distancing when   

attending. Thank you. 

Rockwell City Ad. Council  - Wed. August 12th at 7:00 pm 

  Jolley Ad. Council  - Thursday, August 27th at 7:00 pm 

Congratulations to Trever and Bailey Thomas on the 
birth of their daughter, Laura Ann Thomas on July 
31, 2020. Grandparents are Trae and 
Barb Thomas, great-grandmother is 
Joan Thomas.  

Rockwell City & Jolley Ad. Councils decided to wait 
till the after  Labor Day before having   in-house 
worship. With the numbers rising of   positive 
COVID-19 cases in the state and in our  area there 
are still concerns of everyone’s   safety. Pastor 
Anita will continue to do  Facebook Worship. They 
will re-evaluate the situation towards the end of 
August. 



Bible Study via Zoom!  

Beginning Tuesday, August 4th at 6:30 pm.  

Pastor Anita will have a Bible Study vis Zoom called “Proven” by Jennie Allen. Too many of us walk 

through life feeling like we don’t measure up. We always thirst for more, if we work harder or be better, 

we could be enough. But we will never be enough. Thankfully, we don’t have to be. This study walks 

through key passages in the Book of John to demonstrate how only Jesus is enough. We don’t have to 

prove anything because Jesus has proven everything. Discover how our thirsty hearts can only be 

quenched by the living water.  

If you would like to  “attend” please text Pastor Anita 605-759-5841 or email her at 

anita.bane@iaumc.net. She will send you a link. 

I would like to thank everyone for prayers, well wishes, cards, phone calls & texts before and 

after my surgery and for the birth of my grandchild, also all the prayers and condolences 

since the passing of my father. You are all a great blessing!  

                                                                                                                                          Pastor Anita  

†Christian love and sympathy to Pastor Anita and her family on the death of her father, 

Burton Odekirk. Burton passed away on July 18, 2020. A graveside service was held on 

July 25th, at the Dunham Grove Cemetery, rural, Randalia. 

†Christian love and sympathy to Becky Howrey on the death of her son on  

July 30, 2020. Services are pending. 
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